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keep me half an hour longer than I need have been over
these terrible hills.
As I flew towards the water the gorge side rose
steadily, and there was less and less room between the
ridge and the clouds, wisps of which began to float
past my wings. The clouds wreathed and floated like
vast ethereal draperies round the gaunt bodies of the
hills, and the wind thundered through the echoing
heavens, and rushed in and out of the chasms. The
hills which seemed to surround and grip me on all
sides seemed like some vast phantasm* I hardly felt
they could be real. At last I came to the end of the
ridge, which narrowed to a knife-edge, more or less
made by the gorge on my left, and the ravine I should
have struck had my compass course been calculated
rightly in the first place* I opened the engines full
out, and "Valkyrie" did her utmost. But it was almost
too much for her, with her maximum load. I felt her
sink, sucked down by the awful down current which
curled over the end of the ridge. The engines were
straining, and "Valkyrie" was tossed about like a midge,
a plaything of the forces of nature. I gripped the
controls convulsively as the gusts struck and buffeted
her. The engines kept racing, as the propellers failed
to grip the turbulent air. If even one dropped revolu-
tions I must surely be into the rocks. I was only
about 300 feet above them. On the right towered up
the "Vision of Israel," a gaunt silhouette whose top
was lost in racing cloud. On the left was "Jehovah's
Rest," where perhaps God rested the seventh day
when He had made the world. I seemed to be making
hardly any headway at all, and the strain was awfbl.
Once over the gnarled head of the ridge I looked

